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St. JohnSt. JohnSt. JohnSt. John----St. James Lutheran SchoolSt. James Lutheran SchoolSt. James Lutheran SchoolSt. James Lutheran School 
223 Manitowoc Street, Reedsville 

Saturday, October 26, 2013 
 

3:30-5:00: Trunk or Treat, Games, Hayride (weather permitting) 
4:00-6:30: Chili Supper 
5:00: Costume Judging 
6:00: Costume Prizes 

Shine with the Light of Jesus! 

PORK CHOP FRYPORK CHOP FRYPORK CHOP FRYPORK CHOP FRY    

47TH ANNUAL 

PORK CHOP DINNER AND SUPPER 

SPONSORED BY THE REEDSVILLE FIREFIGHTERSSPONSORED BY THE REEDSVILLE FIREFIGHTERSSPONSORED BY THE REEDSVILLE FIREFIGHTERSSPONSORED BY THE REEDSVILLE FIREFIGHTERS 

SERVING 10:00 A.M. SERVING 10:00 A.M. SERVING 10:00 A.M. SERVING 10:00 A.M. ––––    6:00 P.M.6:00 P.M.6:00 P.M.6:00 P.M. 

ADULT, CHILDREN, CARRY-OUTS, & KIDS MEALS AVAILABLE 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 13SUNDAY, OCTOBER 13SUNDAY, OCTOBER 13SUNDAY, OCTOBER 13THTHTHTH

 

AT THE REEDSVILLE FIRE STATIONAT THE REEDSVILLE FIRE STATIONAT THE REEDSVILLE FIRE STATIONAT THE REEDSVILLE FIRE STATION 

100 INDUSTRIAL DR, REEDSVILLE 

 

FIRE PREVENTION ACTIVITIES AND GAMES FOR THE KIDS, 

PACKER GAME AND T.V. RAFFLE FOR ADULTS!!! 

ALSO, THEDASTAR WILL BE JOINING US WITH THEIR HELICOP-

TER AROUND 1:00 P.M. 

ALL PROCEEDS THIS YEAR WILL BE DONATED TO THE CLETUS 

RATAICHEK FAMILY!! CLETUS WAS A MEMBER OF OUR DE-

PARTMENT FOR 25 YEARS AND WAS PARALYZED IN AN AC-

CIDENT LAST YEAR!! 

REEDSVILLE SPORTSMEN'S CLUBREEDSVILLE SPORTSMEN'S CLUBREEDSVILLE SPORTSMEN'S CLUBREEDSVILLE SPORTSMEN'S CLUB                            

FRIDAY NIGHT FISH  FRIDAY NIGHT FISH  FRIDAY NIGHT FISH  FRIDAY NIGHT FISH      

OCTOBER 4THOCTOBER 4THOCTOBER 4THOCTOBER 4TH        THRUTHRUTHRUTHRU        NOVEMBER 1ST NOVEMBER 1ST NOVEMBER 1ST NOVEMBER 1ST         

SERVING FROM 4:30 to 8:30   

CARRYOUT OR EAT IN    

CALL 754-4884  

THANKS FOR YOUR PAST SUPPORT  

Reedsville Lion’s ClubReedsville Lion’s ClubReedsville Lion’s ClubReedsville Lion’s Club    
PRESENTS 

A Let’s Be Frank Production 

 

“A RETURN TO THE 50s”“A RETURN TO THE 50s”“A RETURN TO THE 50s”“A RETURN TO THE 50s”    
 

Friday, October 25, 2013Friday, October 25, 2013Friday, October 25, 2013Friday, October 25, 2013    

Cobblestone Creek, Brillion 

Tickets $25 per person 

Available at: 

Denmark State Bank, Reedsville 

Jim’s Golf Cars, Reedsville 

Collins State Bank, Collins 

Cobblestone, Brillion 

Or any  

Reedsville Lion’s Club Member 

HAPPY HALLOWEEN!HAPPY HALLOWEEN!HAPPY HALLOWEEN!HAPPY HALLOWEEN!    



FRIENDS OF ST. PATRICK, INC 
The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. would like to thank all who attended our 11th Annual Fall Festival Celebration, on September 8, 2013.  Our thanks to all who 
planned, carried out and worked at this celebration.  Special thanks to Fr. Kevin Ori, for presiding at our Mass, Organist, Kate Stodola, choir director, Dan 

Rabideau, and St.Michael’s Choir members.  Thank you to all who donated items, or monetary donations for the silent auction, or who donated items for the 
Sister’s Sweet Room. A special thanks to Joanne Vogel and Connie Schneider for demonstrating the making and baking of all those fabulous kolaches, and to 

Jerry Cohen, and Mike Schenian for making the delicious booyah. Thanks to Diane O’Hearn for all she did for us.  
Thanks to all who brought tractors for the Old Tractor Exhibit and to Rick Taddy for the use of his land. Many 

thanks to Irish Dancer, Kaitlyn Burns, and other entertainers, Donnie & Patti Krug, with “Still Crusin”.  A Hun-
dred Thousand “Thank You’s” to Liz Welch who organized the entire day, and to all the committee members and 
Chairpersons for organizing their particular area, to all members and volunteers, especially Mark & Lisa Vogel, 
Art & Ann Caflisch, Dotsie Nate, Beth & Roy Kiel, Jane Kalies, Loretta Shea-
han, Bernie & Hank Sturm, Jeanne Jandrin, Bill Sheehy, Brian Gerhardt, & Ed-
die Reinke who made this event possible, without all your help we would not 
have been able to carry out this successful celebration.  Thanks to Bill & Barb 
Lorrigan & Lorrigan Construction for printing the raffle tickets and to all who 
purchased raffle tickets.  Winners of the raffle ticket drawing, totaling $750 

were:  $400—Kimberly Mangin, Reedsville; $100—Maggie Becker, Two Riv-
ers; $100—Henry Sturm, Manitowoc; $50—James & Patricia Roach, Oak 

Brook, IL; $50—The O’Hearn Family (George Jr.) Luxemburg; $25—Lenora 
Sheahan, Manitowoc; $25—Alice Sheehy, Reedsville. 

The next Friends of St. Patrick meeting will be held on Tuesday, Oct. 8, 2013 at 
the Heritage House in Maple Grove. Anyone inter-
ested in the group is invited to attend. New mem-
bers are always welcome. For more information 

you may call 920-732-3462, or write to FOSP Box 
435 Reedsville, WI 54230. 

Recycling  
Workshop 

633 Manitowoc St  
920-754-4021 

Hours:   
Mon - Fri    
8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

Reedsville Area Senior Citizens 
Join us for our next meeting 

October 15 @ 1:30pm 

Everyone is welcome! 

Reedsville News Deadline 
The next deadline for the November 

Reedsville News will be October 11.  

Submissions can be e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com or dropped 

off at the Reedsville Village Hall during 
normal business hours.   

Thank you!  ~Amanda Schrubbe 

Reedsville ManorReedsville ManorReedsville ManorReedsville Manor    
We have available immediately a one and 
two bedroom apartment.  Please call 754-
4101 if you would like to live in this beau-
tiful complex.  We would prefer that you 
be 55 years or older or have a qualified 
disability.  The rent is based on your in-
come and medical amounts are deducted 
to make your rent very affordable.  You 
might be pleasantly surprised at what an 
apartment would cost for you.  We would 
be very happy to sit down with you and 
go over your information to see what 

your rent would be.   
Call 754-4101 for an appointment.  

Denmark State Bank employees and Joseph 
Salm united fundraising efforts to donate 

$400.00 toward the Maribel Caves of Mani-
towoc County. Pictured here from left to right 

are Amy Sobush, volunteer from the Maribel 
Caves, Joseph Salm-Manitowoc Resident, Mike 

Sobush-Volunteer from the Maribel Caves and 
Betty Kittell, Representative from Denmark 

State Bank. 

REEDSVILLE  

SPORTSMEN'S CLUB   

STEAK FRY   

SATURDAY 

OCTOBER 26TH 

$20.00 PER PERSON 
(INCLUDES MEAL  
AND 1 DRINK)  
SERVING FROM  

5:00 P.M. TO 8:00P.M.   

TICKETS CAN BE  

PURCHASED AT   

JIM'S  SERVICE   
J&J SERVICE 
STADLERS   

OR BY CALLING   
GERALD FISCHER @ 

920-901-3907      
LIMITED TO  

100 PEOPLE   

  Proceeds to be used for 
youth trap program  

From the Village Hall 
Compost: Yard waste such as grass clippings, leaves, and yard & 
garden waste shall be disposed of by composting the material or 
leaving it at the Village compost site. Items NOT to be put in the 
compost are: stumps, roots, shrubs with intact root balls, ani-
mal waste, and sod. 
Sump Pumps: No discharge or overflow of storm water shall be 
permitted upon any street or public way from October 1 to April 
15 of each year. 
Trick or Treat Hours: The Village of Reedsville will hold Trick 
or Treat on Sunday, October 27, 2013 from 2:00 PM to 4:00 PM. 
Chipping Dates: October 1st and 15th. October 15th will be the last 
date until April 2014. 
Recycling Pick-Up: October 11th and 25th 

Reedsville Area Garden NewsReedsville Area Garden NewsReedsville Area Garden NewsReedsville Area Garden News    
Thanks everyone for your wonderful display of 
flowers this summer.  The area looks so color-
ful and bright as you drive through the roads 
and streets.  Now is the time to plant spring 

bulbs—tulips, daffodils, etc.  We are encour-
aging every homeowner to plant at least 12 or 
more bulbs this year so we see a great display 
of color of spring flowers for 2014.  Now is 
also the time to set up your Fall display out-

side to decorate our area.  Use straw bales, 
scarecrows, pumpkins, corn stalks, baskets and 

more.  Let’s see a big display at your home.  
Visit the Corner House if you need ideas. 

SCOUTING FOR FOOD 
 On October 12th the 

Reedsville Cub Scouts will 
be going around town to 
distribute bags.  Please 

consider adding non-
perishable foods to these 
bags for the food pan-

try.  On October 19th, the 
scouts will be out again 

during the morning hours to 
collect the bags.  You can 
simply leave them on your 
FRONT steps anytime be-

fore 10:00am.   
Thank you for your support! 



St. John-St. James Lutheran Church in Reedsville 
recently installed Phillip Stuebs as their 3-5 grade 

teacher and athletic director. Mr. Stuebs comes 
to St. John-St. James from Stoddard, Wisconsin. 

Phillip, his wife Abby, and their four children 
have purchased a house in Reedsville and are in 

the process of moving to the area. Stop in and 
welcome Phil to our community and take a tour 

of our Christian education facilities. 

Webster's 

INN 
on 

THIRD 
STREET  

Understanding the role of the nurse practitioner 
 A nurse practitioner (NP) is a registered nurse (RN) with a master s 
or doctoral degree in nursing with additional clinical training in a 
health care specialty area such as family practice or adult medi-
cine. After completing the college educational requirements, the 
NP registers to become licensed by the state as an APRN 
(Advanced Practice Registered Nurse). We must take a certifica-
tion exam and become Board Certified in our specialty. We then 
can take the Prescriptive Authority Exam to have the ability to pre-
scribe medication independently. Some states have different rules 
regarding what Nurse Practitioners can do.   
 Nurse practitioners are able to: 

•  obtain a medical history and perform a physical exam 

•  diagnose and treat acute and chronic illnesses and injuries 

•  order, perform and interpret diagnostic tests, such as lab work 
and x-rays 

•  prescribe medications and other treatments 

•  counsel patients on preventative health and lifestyle practices 

•  educate patients on self-care skills and treatment op-
tions           

•  perform procedures and therapies per our education 
Nurse practitioners are trained to provide primary, acute or specialty health 
care in collaboration with a physician with whom they maintain a close 
working relationship with. 
Nurse practitioners can safely perform many of the same functions as a 
physician, and know when to consult with other medical professionals 

when the patient's problem is beyond the NP s scope of care. 
With the current trend toward preventative health care, limited 
number of primary care physicians and managing health care 
costs, nurse practitioners will continue to play an important 
role in providing health care.  Denise Brilliant, NP, is a Board 
Certified Family Nurse Practitioner at Aurora Health Center in 
Reedsville. To schedule an appointment, call (920) 754-4337. 

Preservation of St. Mary's News 

We are “OFF” and running for the fall of 2013. We have finished the first phase of 

our restoration project by completing the painting/fixing of the steeple, gables and 

trim of the upper part. It looks fresh and bright. Everyone's invited to a Bohemian 

Dinner on Sunday, September 29
th

 from 11:00 – 2PM at Webster's Inn on Third Street 

(corner of 3
rd

/Manitowoc Streets) in Reedsville. A typical Bohemian Dinner will be 

served with Roast Pork Loin, Potato Dumplings, Baby Red Potatoes, Sauerkraut, 

Sweet/Sour Cabbage, Vegetables, Rolls, Poppy Seed Dessert and Coffee. The price is 

$12.00 including tax and beverage. We encourage you to make your reservation by 

September 25
th

. Call 920-905-4370 or 920-443-3001. Please call so we have enough 

food for everyone. Begin the fall season with your friends and neighbors. On Sunday, 

November 17
th
 we will conduct the Fall Festival at the Reedsville High School along 

with the Reedsville Lions & Lioness. The event begins at 9:30AM – 3:00PM. If you 

are a crafter or an organization that would like a booth for our event, please call 920-

905-4370 for more information. Mark your calendar for these Community Activities. 

We would love to see you supporting Reedsville. 

Camper and Boat 

Storage 
Covered or Outside 

$25.00 per month Covered 

$15.00 per month Outside 

Call (920) 754-4400 

Dave Bauknecht 

VITAMIN B7 (BIOTIN)VITAMIN B7 (BIOTIN)VITAMIN B7 (BIOTIN)VITAMIN B7 (BIOTIN) 

This information is from the book Drugs & Nutrient Depletion by Clell M. Fowles, Pharmacist and the 

Natural Health Manual. Vitamin B7 is produced by intestinal bacteria so the intestines must be healthy. 

Seizure medication depletes biotin in the body.  This nutrient is sometimes called "vitamin H" and can have dramatic adverse effects on individuals 

in a depletion situation.  It is actually quite rare to experience biotin depletion syndrome, but it can still happen.  Depletion of biotin leads to dys-

function of the nervous system, progressive hair loss, loss of hair color, scaly dermatitis, lesions on the nose, lesions on the mouth, anorexia, 
nausea, numbness, tingling in the extremities, myalgia( muscle pain), and cardiac irregularities. 

TOP FOOD SOURCES OF BIOTIN - 1 cup cooked Swiss chard = 10.5 mcg; 3 oz. liver = 30 mcg; 1 large egg = 13 mcg. Are you and your family 

getting 30 mcg of biotin every day? B Complex from Nature's Sunshine is an excellent source of biotin. Nature's Sunshine believes that you ought to 

be 100% confident that the product you purchase contains exactly what's on the label.  They recently tested several competitors to see how they 

measure up with regard to label claims and the results were startling.  Remember, NSP tests for contaminants down to parts per trillion, which is 

equal to one drop of water in 20 Olympic-size swimming pools! October special - 25% off the retail price of B Complex. 
Contact me:  Roadway to Health * 920-772-4135 * maryellen@mynsp.com * www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

304 Manitowoc Street 
Reedsville 

BOOK YOUR 
EVENTS HERE!! 

Baby Showers! 
Bridal Showers! 

Birthday Parties! 
Weekly Card Games! 

Business Meetings! 
(920) 443-3001 



SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERIALS 
NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND APPLI-
ANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDSVILLE
(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRONICS AND 
ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  
CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

304 Manitowoc Street 
 Reedsville 

(920) 443-3001 
Hours: 

Monday and Tuesday 
Open at 11:00 am 

Wednesday-CLOSED 
Thursday through Sunday 

Open at 11:00 am 

Webster's 

INN 
on 

THIRD 
STREET  

304 Manitowoc Street 
 Reedsville 

OCTOBER SPECIALS 
Every Monday 

Sauerkraut and Dumplings 
with Pork Chops 
Every Tuesday 

Potato Pancakes and 
Pork Sausages 

Every Thursday 
Spaghetti and Meatballs 

with Garlic Toast 
Every Friday 

Perch or Walleye Plates 
Broasted Chicken  

Available Every Day 
Nescos of Chicken Availa-

ble with a minimum 72 
hour advanced notice 
Drink Specials for  

EVERY Packer Game!!! 

Webster's 

INN 
on 

THIRD 
STREET  

The Webelos Den, from cub scout pack 3919, 
would like to thank Mr. Bubolz and Mr. Busse for 

taking the time to come to our meeting and 
speak with us about how they help out in the 

Reedsville community.  You have both helped our 
den on the way of earning our Citizen Pin.  

Thanks again, Webelos of 3919 

In June of this year, the cub 
scouts donated about a dozen or 
so birdhouses to the Reedsville 
community.  These birdhouses 
were built by the scouts, and 

each boy took pride in making 
them and helping to hang them 

along the Mud Creek Trail.   
Today, September 15th, I re-
ceived a phone call from a 

scout.  He and his dad were 
biking along the trail and saw a 
number of those birdhouses in 
the river.  They were knocked 

down and tossed away.  It's sad 
to see that someone would be so 
careless with a gift given to the 
village.  I honestly didn't know 
what to tell this scout, but did 
promise that others would be 

aware of the incident.  Scouting 
is a program that teaches boys 

how to have good character and 
how to become a good citizen.  It is no more than 

what parents try to teach their kids at home.  I would 
hope that someone would come forth and apologize 
for their actions, and I would hope that all residents 
show a greater respect for their community. Thank 
you, Sarah Russart, Asst. Cubmaster of Pack 3919 

 
 

 
 
Are you having surgery or a procedure done that 
requires you to be in a Nursing Home for a little peri-
od of time? 
 

Surgery is never fun, but you deserve the BEST Care in 
the BEST Setting so you can get back to your daily ac-
tive life. 
 

Kindred North Ridge Nursing and Rehab specializes 
in getting people back to optimum health. Call Kin-
dred North Ridge Nursing and Rehab Center today to 
schedule a tour! Please call 920-682-0314. You won’t 
regret it! 
 

We provide the best outcomes because we are dedicat-
ed to hope, healing, and recovery. Review our success 
stories at our website: http://www.nrmrc.com/ 
 

Kindred Healthcare was voted as the best healthcare 
company by Fortune Magazine for the 5th year in a 
row. 
 

Trust your health to Kindred North Ridge Today! Visit 
us at 1445 N. 7th St, Manitowoc, WI. 

Lake Town & Country Real EstateLake Town & Country Real EstateLake Town & Country Real EstateLake Town & Country Real Estate 
 

New Listing: New Listing: New Listing: New Listing: This Menchalville property 
beautifully displays the character of wood 
work, built in book case, a pantry, & an en-
closed front porch. Newer 2.5 car garage, 
replaced windows, siding, mound system, 

well & more. $73,900 
 

Cottage on Long Lake: Cottage on Long Lake: Cottage on Long Lake: Cottage on Long Lake: Used most recently 
as a year round home, the list of improve-

ments includes windows, roof,  furnace, air, 
garage, black top, siding, well, septic, bath-

room and more. Now $139,900 
 

Three bedroom ranch Three bedroom ranch Three bedroom ranch Three bedroom ranch in Kellnersville. Re-
modeled kitchen, living room, bathroom & 
more! Huge rec room w/large windows & 
lots of natural light! Deep backyard with a 

field to one side & the back. $99,900 
 

$1500 Rebate to buyer at closing$1500 Rebate to buyer at closing$1500 Rebate to buyer at closing$1500 Rebate to buyer at closing, to help 
out with down payment! If you rented out 
one side & lived in the other, imagine how 
affordable it would be to live here! Rents 

are currently $425 & $350. Buying this 
Reedsville duplex at $79,900 could result in 

a payment of $353!! (3.5% down, 4.5% apr for 30 

years, plus taxes & insurance, per Brice Mortgage for FHA) 
 

Brick Home In The CountryBrick Home In The CountryBrick Home In The CountryBrick Home In The Country: Three BR's and 
3 BA's plus TWO garages make this a deal at 

$89,900! Many replaced floor coverings. 
Call for pictures, or an explanation how you 

could rent out part of this property if you 
don't need all 3 BR's. 

 

Call Colleen Korinek at (920)732-3187 

Mr. Tott’sMr. Tott’sMr. Tott’sMr. Tott’s    
(5 ALARM) 

 

Open 7 Days 

 

Mon—Thurs 

3PM 

 

Fri—Sat—Sun 

11AM 

 

Happy Hour 

3PM—6PM 

Manitowoc County Shingle Recycling 
The Manitowoc County Shingle Recy-
cling Site will begin accepting shingles 
and vinyl siding on Monday, September 
9th at 7:00am. Incoming loads will be 

weighed and charged on a per ton basis 
according to the fees and guidelines 

listed on our website. Shingles processed 
at this site will be sorted, cleaned and 
recycled into asphalt for road projects. 

 

Location and Hours 
Manitowoc County Highway Department 

Quarry 
3500 STH 310, Manitowoc WI 

Monday – Friday 7:00am to 3:30pm 
For more information call the Recycling 

Center at 920-683-4333 or visit 
www.manitowocrecycles.org. 

 

For site location or directions, please 
contact the Highway Department at  

920-683-4345. 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

JULY 22, 2013  
The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was called to order 
at 6:30 P.M. by Board President John Ebert. Present:  Board Members – Jeff 
Deprez, John Ebert, Andrew Maertz, and Cory Kiekhaefer, Todd Cavanaugh 
arrived late.  Administrative Team Members – Dennis Raabe, Tony Butturini, 
Michael Nate, and Tracie Wurm; Others: Lisa Podgorski, Laurie Towne, 
Lynn Stecker, Heather Baugniet, Cindy Sohn, Kris Klug, Karen Bowers, 
Dana Kornely, Jodi Haese, Bill Kugle, Dave Ebert, Joe Schmatz, Jerold 
Korinek, Sue Deprez, and Becky O’Leary.     

Mr. Raabe announced that proper legal notice of the meeting had been given. 
 
I. Opening 
A.     The agenda was approved as printed.  Approval of removing minutes 

and payment of bills out of the consensus agenda. 
B.   Recognition of the “Reedsville Works for Kids” award recipients – 

Lisa Podgorski, Cindy Sohn, and Kris Klug. 
C. Sue Punt, Edith Hughes, Ellen Hughes, Emily Vaughn, and Ben 

Micke gave a presentation on the production “Beauty and the Beast”.  
Pledge of Allegiance was led by students and honorees. 

  
II.      Public Input 

Jerold Korinek spoke about the hiring process, availability of consen-
sus items, and superintendent position. 

          
III.      Reports 
 A. District Administrator            
 Mr. Dennis Raabe reported as follows: 1. Credit Approval for 

Michelle Butturini. 
 
 B. High School Principal  
 Mr. Tony Butturini reported as follows:  1. Teachers are attending 

conferences and training over summer. 
  
C. Elem/MS Principal 
 Mr. Michael Nate:  No Report. 
                   
D. School Psychologist/Supervisor of Special Education  
 Dr. Wurm:  No Report. 

 
E.          Board Members 
 None 
 
IV.   Old Business 
A. Board Retreat Dates 
 
V. Consensus Agenda Items 
A. Approval of the minutes from regular and closed session from June 17, 

2013 with removal of Andrew Maertz he was absent.  Motion by Todd 
Cavanaugh, seconded by Cory Kiekhaefer.  All ayes.  

B. Employment Recommendations – Josh Haese – Assistant Football 
Coach.  Motion by Andrew Maertz, seconded by Todd Cavanaugh.  All 
ayes. 

C. Discussion / Action – Payment of Bills 
         Motion by Jeff Deprez, seconded by Cory Kiekhaefer.  All ayes. 
 
VI.    New Business   
A. Approval of change from “Consumer Economics” to “Business Eco-

nomics” for a graduation requirement.  Motion by Andrew Maertz, se-
conded by John Ebert.  All ayes. 

B. Discussion on report of status of 2012-2013 school year budget. 
C. Status of 2013-2014 school year budget development process. 
D. Presentation by David Ebert on behalf of the William Ebert Family.  

They would like to make a donation to build a trophy case for in the 
middle school.  Motion by Cory Kiekhaefer, seconded by Andrew 
Maertz.  All ayes. 

E. Bill Kugle spoke for the Kugle family as they would like to donate a full 
court basketball at the Elementary/Middle School.  Motion by Cory 
Kiekhaefer, seconded by Andrew Maertz.  All ayes. 

F. Approval of District support for the building of a ticket booth at the 
entrance of the Reedsville Track and Field including 50% of the costs up 
to a maximum of $3000.  Motion by Todd Cavanaugh, seconded by 
Cory Kiekhaefer.  Ebert-aye, Cavanaugh-aye, Kiekhaefer-aye, Maertz-
aye, Deprez-opposed. 

 
VII.   Closed Session 

Motion by Andrew Maertz, seconded by Todd Cavanaugh to go into 
closed session at 8:17 P.M. according to SS 19.85 (1) (c) Considering 
employment, promotion, compensation or performance evaluation 
data of any public employee over which the governmental body has 
jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. (Discussion of Employment 
and Settlement Agreement with Scrivner)  The Reedsville Board of 
Education reserves the right to return to open session.  Roll call vote.  
All ayes. 

 
VIII.   Return to Open Session 
 Motion by John Ebert, seconded by Andrew Maertz.  All ayes.  
 
Motion made by Andrew Maertz to accept the settlement agreement with Mr. 
Scrivner, seconded by John Ebert.  All ayes. 
 
IX.     Adjournment 
            Motion by John Ebert, seconded by Andrew Maertz to adjourn at 
 8:45 PM.  Motion carried.   
  Meeting adjourned. 
     
         
Jeff Deprez, Clerk 

Webster's 

INN 
on 

THIRD 
STREET  

304 Manitowoc Street 
 Reedsville 

 

BRINGING BACK THE 
HISTORY!! 

Looking for old photos of 
Reedsville that can be 

copied, or sports memo-
rabilia that you would 

like to share with others, 
to be displayed at the 

Inn. 
(920) 443-3001 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM, INC * 17226 Limekiln Road 

Reedsville, Wisconsin  54230 

www.sunrisehorsefarm.yolasite.com * 920.772.4135 
For those of you that would like to be a part of the financial 
responsibilities here at Sunrise Horse Farm we offer the 

Sponsor-A-Horse program.  By choosing a sponsorship lev-
el, you can furthermore ensure quality care to our "equine 
counselors" and a cost free opportunity to the children and 

teens who call this their special place.  Our horses are 
Smokey, Sarona, Sadie, & Spencer.  The monies are used 
for the care of the horses which includes hay and grain, 
mineral and supplements, farrier trimming, veterinarian 
costs, etc. For more information, you may call or email us. 

  SPONSOR-A-HORSE PROGRAM 
FARM BOSS—$50.00 per month for 12 months.  In partici-
pating as a Farm Boss, you will receive a:  8x10 picture of 
your horse; Sunrise Horse Farm T-shirt; Quarterly update 
on your horse.  HERD FOREMAN—$25.00 per month for 
12 months.  In participating as a Herd Foreman, you will 
receive a:  5x7 picture of your horse; Sunrise Horse Farm T
-shirt; Quarterly update on your horse.  COWBOY—$10.00 
per month for 12 months.  In participating as a Cowboy, 

you will receive a:  4x6 picture of your horse; Quarterly up-
date on your horse. 

 Northeastern Wisconsin Housing  

Rehabilita�on Loan Program  
 *Serving the Coun�es of Brown, Calumet, Door, 
Fond du Lac, Kewaunee, Manitowoc, Marine�e, 

Outagamie, Sheboygan, and Winnebago  

Homeowners - If your home is in need of 

repairs, you may qualify for home rehabili-

ta�on assistance through the Northeast-

ern Wisconsin Housing Rehabilita�on Loan 

Program. 

Contact Informa�on  

For addi�onal informa�on on the pro-

gram, please contact:  

Aaron Schue%e, Principal Planner 

 Brown County Planning Commission  

305 E. Walnut Street, 3rd Floor 

Green Bay, WI 54301 

schue%e_am@co.brown.wi.us  

(920) 448-6480 

A link with more informa�on can also be 

found on the Village of Reedsville’s web-

site:  www.reedsville.org. 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
 August 15, 2013 

 
A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on August 15, 
2013 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bubolz. Present were: Bob Cam-
pana, Ryan Lorrigan, Mary Olson, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert. Also present 
were: Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, Leroy Krepline, and JoAnn Mignon. 
The minutes of the previous meeting of August 1, 2013 were approved as 
presented. 
A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Campana to pay the accounts 
payable in the amount of $183,145.12. Motion carried 5-0. 
At 7:30 pm, a motion was made by Olson and seconded by Campana to con-
vene into closed session, Pursuant to WI Statute Section 19.85(c) to conduct 
business which requires a closed session to consider performance evaluation 
data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdic-
tion or exercises responsibility. Motion carried 5-0. At 8:14 pm, a motion was 
made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to reconvene into open session. Mo-
tion carried 5-0. 
Written Reports: Utility and Fire Departments. 
Krahn presented information on the Municipal Utility Customer Privacy Act 
25 and how it pertains to the Village and also a print out showing how insur-
ance is broken down for each Dept. A motion was made by Campana and 
seconded by Reis to purchase a new Staples paper shredder for the Clerk-
Treasure office in the amount of $319.99. Motion carried 5-0. 
The Police Dept will review the lighting concern on N 3rd Street and make 
their recommendation at the next meeting. 
Krepline gave an update on the Mud Creek Dredging project. A motion was 
made by Campana and seconded by Reis to purchase a dozen flags and poles 
from Martin Flag Co, in the amount of $479.00. Motion carried 5-0. Bubolz 
gave an update on the meeting held with the parties involved regarding the 
Hardball Field Project. The draft of the Driveway Ordinance was postponed 

until more information can be obtained. 
Hills presented the officers list for the First Responders. A motion was made 
by Campana and seconded by Siebert to approve of supplies for the Reeds-
ville First Responders from EMP in the amount of $156.59. Motion carried 5-
0. 
Busse explained the storm damage done to Well #5 and the Wastewater 
Treatment Facility. Ordinance 2013-4 updating the Cross Connection Ordi-
nance was introduced by Olson. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded 
by Campana to approve the Ordinance as presented. Roll call taken: Motion 
carried 5-0. Busse gave an update on the Well #3 pump status and the meter 
for Doug Schultz. The meter for Schultz will be monitored. 
Busse presented the invoice for the new fire truck from Rosenbauer Fire-
fighting Technology in the amount of $419,213.00. A motion was made by 
Siebert and seconded by Reis to pay the invoice. Busse presented the change 
order for the new truck for a light tower in the amount of $9,000.00. A mo-
tion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Siebert to approve the change 
order. A check and the signed Vehicle Sales Agreement were presented by 
Busse from Rockwood Fire Dept for the down payment to purchase the 2006 
Freightliner. 
Correspondence was presented from an employee requesting vacation. A 
motion was made by Olson and seconded by Lorrigan to approve the request. 
Motion carried 5-0. 
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to approve the Oper-
ator License Applications from Bruce Hrudka and Shari Campbell. Motion 
carried 5-0. 
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, September 5, 2013 at 
6:30 PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to adjourn 
the meeting. Motion carried 5-0. Meeting adjourned at 8:38 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Mary Jo Krahn, Clerk/Treasurer 

Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
August 1, 2013 

 
A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on August 1, 
2013 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bubolz. Present were: Bob Cam-
pana, Ryan Lorrigan, Mary Olson, and Jerry Reis. Absent: Jack Siebert. Also 
present were: Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, Leroy Krepline, JoAnn Mignon, 
Craig Schuh and Amanda Schrubbe 
The minutes of the previous meeting of July 18 2013 were approved with 
correction. 
A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Reis to pay the accounts pay-
able in the amount of $176,175.35. Motion carried 4-0. 
Written Reports: Police Dept and First Responders 
Schrubbe gave a presentation of the new Village website. 
A discussion was held regarding the inspection report. The Police Dept will 
hand deliver the report to the landlord. 
A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Campana to approve Option 2 
(Prepayment) for the Propane Contract with the Country Vision Coop in the 
amount of $4,316.80. Motion carried 4-0. 
A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Olson to approve the 
Temporary Class B License Application from Holy Family Parish. Motion 
carried 4-0. 
A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to approve the Soda 
License Application from Holy Family Parish. Motion carried 4-0. 
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to approve the Oper-
ator License Application from Jon Kees. Motion carried 4-0. 

Olson will contact the school district about the electricity charges at the 
Hardball Field concession stand. 
A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Reis to approve Amendment 
1 of the Manitowoc Street Bridge Project regarding obtaining right of ways. 
Motion carried 4-0. 
Updates were given regarding the Creek Dredging, blacktopping, Mill Street 
Reconstruction and the Mud Creek Road projects. 
Correspondence was presented from Holy Family Parish asking to put up a 
banner on the corner of Hwy 10 and County Road W for the picnic. A motion 
was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Reis to approve this request. 
Correspondence was presented from Webster’s Inn Third Street asking to 
close North 3rd Street from Manitowoc Street north to Mill Street on August 
10, 2013 from 10:00 am until 6:00 pm for a horse pull. A motion was made 
by Campana and seconded by Reis to approve this request. Motion carried 4-
0. 
Correspondence was presented from David Nichols regarding his sewer bill. 
A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Campana to send him a letter 
explaining the summer sewer discount. Motion carried 4-0. 
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to approve the vaca-
tion request from an employee. Motion carried 4-0. 
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, August 15, 2013 at 6:30 
PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to adjourn the 
meeting. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn, Clerk/Treasurer 

Hello from Reedsville Police DepartmentHello from Reedsville Police DepartmentHello from Reedsville Police DepartmentHello from Reedsville Police Department    
The sun is setting sooner, temperatures are cooling down, children are returning to classes and we are again 

hearing excitement on the football fields.  These are all signs summer is over and fall is quickly approaching. We 
want to let you know about some changes that have been made over summer. The Hwy 10 resurfacing project 
in Reedsville was completed in the middle of August and drivers will now see a new crosswalk at the corner of 
6th Street and Hwy 10. The crosswalk was requested by the Village after the police department received con)

cerns about the safety of children attempting to cross the highway at that corner. The village wanted to add a measure of safety for the children 
who need to cross the highway at that location so they worked with the Department of Transportation and a new crosswalk was added. I would 
like to remind drivers the Village has three marked cross walks on Highway 10 where students and residents cross and ask that all drivers use 
caution when traveling in these areas. The second change was to the Village website. The site has been reconstructed and there is a lot of 

valuable information at your fingertips.  When you have a moment take some time and check it out www.reedsville.org. Our police department 
page is still a work in progress and we would like to hear from you if there is any information you would like us to post for you. If you have any 
suggestions or ideas please feel free to email us at pdjoe@reedsville.org. The third change is my position. As many of you know Chief Daniel 
Alloy retired from the Brillion Police Department on June 30, 2013. We wish him well and hope he enjoys his retirement. At that time I was 

placed in charge of the Brillion Police Department. I am happy to say I have been promoted to the Chief of Brillion Police Department and the 
agreement we currently have in place between the City of Brillion and Village of Reedsville Police Department will continue. The officers from 

Brillion and I have enjoyed working with you during the past four years and are happy we will be able to continue to do so. 
Sincerely, Chief Jo Ann Mignon 


